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OUTCOMES OF 24 NOVEMBER 2016 ORDINARY
COUNCIL MEETING

1. Restrictions on use of low level crossing at Fitzroy
Crossing – following receipt of an Engineering study
detailing risk, repair and maintenance options Council
considered closing the crossing as an interim solution
until it closed fully by the wet season.

Council will close the Old Fitzroy Crossing to vehicles
over 4 tonne and have applied for assistance to
undertake further investigation to determine the
possible weight load for the future

2. Registration of Numbla Nunga in the State Registrar
of Heritage Places - Council supported the registration
of Numbla Nunga at Lot 500 Sutherland Street, Derby
referenced as P9743, in the Register of Heritage Places
maintained under the Heritage of Western Australia
Act1990;

3. Disability Access and Inclusion Plan (DAIP) 2016-2021
– was adopted by Council and is available on our
website.

Christmas Closure

Please be advised of the following closures:

 Derby and Fitzroy Crossing Administration
offices and Depots will be closed from 26
December to 2 January 2017, opening from
8.00am on Tuesday 3 January 2017

 Youth Services – closed public holidays, open
28, 29 and 30 December from 10.00am

 Derby Memorial Pool – closed public holidays,
check our website for opening times

COUNCIL MEETING DATES 2017

PUBLIC NOTICE

PROPOSED TEMPORARY ROAD CLOSURE
Yurabi Road, Fitzroy Crossing

Pursuant to s3.50 of the Local Government Act
1995 the Shire of Derby/West Kimberley gives
public notice that the Low Level Crossing across
the Fitzroy River between Yurabi and Russ
Roads will be permanently closed to all vehicles
exceeding 4 tonnes Gross Vehicle Mass.  This
includes all trucks, buses and cars towing
caravans or trailers.

A comprehensive engineering assessment is
required to confirm the structural condition of the
Low Level Crossing.

Submissions regarding this road closure will be
accepted until 4:00pm 13 January 2017 and can
be made to:

Chief Executive Officer
Shire of Derby/West Kimberley
PO Box 94
Derby WA 6728


